
January 10 , 1 989

supplies. Last year this Legislature enacted a state revolving
fund for constructing wastewater facilities. The f ede r a l
government provides 80 percent of the cost, with the s tate
responsible for the remaining share. That cost is $3.6 million
for the biennium. A number of states are now u sing r ev e n ue
bonds as an a lternative source for obtaining their state
matching funds, and I would recommend that Nebraska adopt t h i s
funding concept, allowing this important environmental program
to go forward. A major increase has been provided for Medicaid
services, administered by the Department of Social Services.
Expansion of eligibility requirements by the federal government
means more Nebraskans will receive assistance to cover the costs
o f n ur s i n g ho m e an d other medical care services. Many older
Nebraskans need and are entitled to our help . An add i t i o n al
56.1 million dollars over t he n e x t t wo year s s il l h e l p t o
provide to those in need. S uch ca r e cann o t b e me asu r e d in
financial terms alone. These are commitments we gladly make to
those Nebraskans who over t he y ea r s , t h r ou g h h a rd work and
sacrifice have built our state. A nother need has to do with
capital construction plans for our campuses. The focu s i s on
basic utility repairs and improvements and related life safet y
code requirements. To meet the needs at the University, my
r ecommendation i s $5 million for the biennium. I f t h e
University is to engage in quality research, the basic utility
system requires maintenance and upgrading, simply to provide the
minimum necessary cooling and heating capacity a long wi t h
electrical requirements. At the State Colleges, similar funding
t ota l i n g $500 thousand is reco mmended. An a dditional
3.6 million is needed for the mechanical and electrical system
repair project at Wayne State C o llege. Studie s and
recommendations by expert s i nd i c a' t h i s p r oj ec t m ust be
completed as ra p i d l y as poss i b l e . I have also recommended
$383 thousand for planning money for the ren~vation of and
addition to the Co'liege of Business Administration at UNL. It
is clear that this project is long overdue and critical to the
delivery of undergraduate and graduate programs t o N e b r a s k an s .
I hav e , howev e r , p l aced a total project cost l imi t of
$7.3 million from state funds on this project. If the Regents
d esir e an expa n s i o n beyond that amount, the difference should
come from non-state sources. You are aware t h a t w e h av e r e a ched
voluntary agreements with our major employee unions regarding
compensatio n and working c onditions. Those con t r a ct
requirements have been funded. For th e e m ployees who a re n ot
members of barg aining units I am rec ommending salary
improvements of 4 percent , beg i n n i n g on July 1 198 9, and
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